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collaboration aimed at increasing physical activity opportunities in 
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involvement in the program, which began as a student volunteer, has allowed her to mentor 

university students—another of her key passions. 

 

In addition to her research and community work, Ashley has taught a variety of university-level 

courses. She is passionate about introducing students to diverse movement forms and creating 

experiential learning opportunities. Her work embodies a deep commitment to fostering active, 

healthy communities through partnership-building and evidence-based approaches. 

 

 

Why is it important to be connected to the PHE Canada Research 

Council? 

The Research Council offers a valuable opportunity to connect with colleagues from across 

Canada who work in the same field. These connections not only advance the field but also 

foster collaboration with professionals who may not be located nearby. One of the most 

energizing aspects of my involvement is the PHECRC Research Forum—a rare opportunity to 

gather in person with mentors, colleagues, and friends, many of whom I see only once a year. 

There’s a unique energy that comes from face-to-face interaction that virtual meetings simply 

can’t replicate. 

 

As a long-time member of the Research Council and a forum and conference attendee since 

2010, I credit this group with contributing significantly to my academic, professional, and 

personal growth. The rich discussions, diverse perspectives, collegial support, and ongoing 

encouragement have all played a meaningful role in shaping my journey through graduate 

studies and into my professional life. 
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